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Newsletter of St. Peter’s Protestant Episcopal Church
107 State Street, Albany, New York

The Reverend Christina Hunter

Eve of St. Michael and All Angels, 2023
Beloved of God,

On Sunday, October 22, you’re invited to climb into a time machine with me and travel 89 years into the future — and
don’t forget to bring your Grandma’s brownies to munch on.

I'll explain in a minute. But first, let’s talk about the future.

In the year 2112, by God’s grace, St. Peter’s Church will celebrate 400 years of proclaiming Jesus Christ in the City of
Albany. And we have the joyful duty, in our lifetimes, to labor in handing the baton of faith forward to the next
generation of believers.

It’s hard to think ahead 89 years, so let’s step back a bit to the year 2062. That’s our church’s 350th anniversary. I’ll be 84
(if 'm not with the Lord yet). Our children and babies will be in the prime of adulthood, some with their own families. I
believe some of them will be sitting in these same pews, worshipping our eternal God in this same church.

Most of the work we do now is for them. We don’t have the strength or longevity to see our work through for 89 years,
but if we can hand off the faith to the very next generation, we are giving them the chance to see things through to year

400.
But even the year 2062 is far away. So let’s step back even further. What do we want St. Peter’s to look like in 9 years?

What might your family look like by then? (My kids will be teenagers — yikes!). And what do your best dreams imagine
our church family to look like? Will we see familiar faces? And will we see new ones? Will our choir boast fuller stalls with
children’s voices blended with adults again?

It’s hard to imagine the future without thinking of the past, especially if St. Peter’s has been your church for many years
and you remember a time when church attendance in our society was the norm and our pews were jammed full. That
memory, as wonderful as it is, can make it hard to re-imagine what success looks like in the future.

I’d suggest “success” is being faithful to Christ. By spending the last year reflecting on who we are and who our neighbor
is, we are ready to ask “What is God calling us to do?” Your Vestry and I have done some work trying to answer this
question, based on the stories our parish has told and heard during the past year. We’ll be sharing these “core values” and
“mission statement” with you on October 22.

Because “core values” and “mission statement” can sound awfully like corporate jargon, let’s redefine them: they’re “The
Way of Following Christ at St. Peter’s Church, Albany.” We’ve tried to ask what’s in our bones and marrow and very
DNA as a church. What makes us different from the many other wonderful churches across our city? Our way of
expressing the faith is different than parishes with a core identity rooted in, say, environmental action or vibrant worship
with a praise band or ministries to pregnant women. All of these are great ministries, and God uses us all. But what is
God calling US to do?



So, we’ll be asking that question together on October 22. We won’t just be looking at our values and mission — we need
your help in naming real life steps we can take to run our race of faith into the future. This meeting will help direct our work
our prayers, our programs, and our money in a unified mission together. I hope you can join us for that hour after the 10:30
service.

And finally — the food! I spoke last year about moving into the future but carrying some of the flavor of the past (you may
remember my sermon about Harry D’Agostino’s chicken recipe that we still enjoy at the parish picnic). The Vision 2112
Gathering on October 22 is also a “Taste of History Potluck.” I'd like each person attending to bring a dish to share that has
a story you can also share. It can be about anything — the person who gave you the recipe, a memorable time you ate that
particular dish — you decide!

ol

My hope is that, in sharing good food, we can remember the good bounty of the past and our own stories as we look, in
faith, to the stories yet to be written to God’s glory.

Look for a signup for this event soon in the Pumpelly Room. I’ll see you on the 22nd.
Grace and peace in Christ Jesus,

Mtr. Christina+
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Anglican Prayer Beads Class Oct. 8 and 11

Two sessions of a class on making and praying with
Anglican Prayer Beads are scheduled for October as
part of the St. Peter's Prayer School. The first is Sunday,
Oct. 8 after the 10:30am service and the second is Wed.,
Oct. 11 at 12:30pm. All are welcome! -

*

The October Vestry meeting will be held on Tuesday,
October 10th at 5:15pm.

Vestry Meeting

Outreach Meeting

The October Outreach meeting will be held on
Sunday, October 15th at 11:45am, immediately following
the 10:30am service. The meeting will take place in the
second floor meeting room. Please join us in getting
some ideas in motion for the upcoming holidays! Thank
you all again for your support with reaching our down-
town community.

First Communion, Baptism and Confirmation %
Classes Begin

Two sessions of a class to prep children for first
Communion are scheduled for Oct. 15 and 29 after
the 10:30am services. Children in first grade and older are
invited to prepare to receive Communion on All Saints’
Sunday, Nov. 5. In addition, Confirmation classes are
beginning for Christians aged 13 and older. Please see
Mtr. Christina if you have an interest in preparation for
Baptism, Communion or Confirmation.

Introducing The Apostle Weekly!

In late September, St. Peter’s launched its redesigned
e-newsletter, dubbed The Apostle Weekly in honor of our
patron, St. Peter the apostle. The message goes out each
Thursday and contains the latest church news. If youd
like to sign up for The Apostle Weekly, email Ruth Manss at
receptionist@stpeterschurchalbany.org. You can also
submit items to be included in The Apostle Weekly — the
deadline for each issue is 12 noon on Wednesdays.

Wednesday Noon Worship has Returned: On the first
Wednesday of each month (October 4th), St. Peter’s
offers a said Holy Communion service at 12:05pm in St.
Mark’s Chapel. On the other Wednesdays of each month
at 12:05pm, a short service of Noonday Prayer will be said
in St. Mark’s Chapel. All are welcomel!

Learn to Pray — St. Peter’s Prayer School: This adult
education course, meeting monthly on the second Wednes-
day of the month at 12:30pm (October 11th) in the
Pumpelly Room, offers practical instruction on trying a
different form of prayer each month. You can join
any class that interests you. For a complete listing of the
classes see your September Newsletter. There is also a
certificate option for students who complete all 10
sessions. To register for the certificate option or to ask
questions, please speak to or email Mtr. Christina at
priest@stpeterschurchalbany.org.

Wednesday Lectionary Lunches: Bring a bag lunch and
join Mtr. Christina in the Pumpelly Room after Noonday
Prayer (at 12:30pm for Lectionary Lunch. During this
informal gathering, we’ll chat about any questions or obser-
vations you have regarding the day’s Bible readings (but no
Biblical/spititual topic is off limits!). Need the readings?
Visit https://prayer.forwardmovement.org and click
“Daily Readings.” Drinks will be provided.

Coffee Hour Volunteers Needed: Enjoy St. Peter’s
coffee hour? Then why not volunteer for hosting one
or several this fall. Volunteers are still needed. There is
a sign-up sheet in the kitchen as well as basic instructions
and there is always a helping hand available. Please reach
out to Michele Vennard at mlvennard@gmail.com,
(518)274-4989 (home), (518)858-0525 (cell). Thank you.

Carly’s Cards

“I am grateful for everyone who has assisted with assem-
bling Carly’s Cards on a monthly basis for mailings and
would like to express my sincere appreciation for your
unwavering thoughtfulness during 2023. Your kind heart-
edness has not gone unnoticed and I wish to express my
sincerest thanks for all that St. Peter’s parishioners have
done for an important outreach.”

“At this time, I am scheduling volunteers for 2024
Carly’s Cards. If you have a few hours to dedicate to
this essential outreach, please contact Susan Smith at your
earliest convenience at (518) 505-6051 or Gpleas-

ant49@gmail.com.”
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INTHE CHOIR!

St. Peter's Music

CHOIR STARTUP AND RECRUITMENT %’:ﬁ)
£
Choir rehearsals have begun on the following schedule:

Mondays:  5:00PM - 6:15PM ~ Treble supplementary rehearsal time
Thursdays: 5:00PM - 6:30PM ~ Trebles

5:30PM - 7:00PM ~ SATB
Sundays:  9:30am rehearsal for the 10:30am service
We are in for an exciting and active musical season. We are eager to
welcome new choristers to the choir and particularly urge boys and
girls age 8 to grade 8 to join the Treble section of the choir. Please
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Offering Envelopes for 2024:

We are in the process of preparing a final list for the
printers of those parishioners who wish to receive weekly
Offering Envelopes for the first quarter 2024. Once again
you will receive your contribution envelopes quartetly
instead of the entire year all at once. Please review your
envelopes for accuracy in your name and address. Should
you wish to make any changes, or if you do not presently
receive Offering Envelopes but would like to, or if you
would like to discontinue your envelopes, please send
your changes and/or information to Janice Chenot at:
office@stpeterschurchalbany.org or call the church office
at (518)434-3502. In order for you to receive your first
quarter contribution envelopes by the first of the year,
your changes must be received by Monday, October 30th.

Lay Eucharistic Ministers

Are you looking to increase your religious experience?
We are looking for members of St. Peter's who might be
interested in becoming a Lay FEucharistic Minister.
Experience the joy of serving God by assisting at both
the Morning Prayer and Holy FEucharistic Sunday
Services. If interested please call the parish office at
518-434-3502.

contact Mary Bon for more information at
maryeb.music@gmail.com or at 518-339-5460.
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WELCOME!

Please welcome our new
Choirmaster /Organist,

Mrtr. Daniel Romero
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Flower Memorials

During the year, our Flower Guild arranges flowers to
bring beauty to our sanctuary and joy to our congregation.
Those wishing to make a donation for flowers for a
memorial, thanksgiving or celebration should call the
Church Office to confirm available dates. During Advent,
we use only greens; during Lent, the altars are bare. Other
Sundays, we welcome contributions. The cost of flowers:
Main Altar is $50, St. Mark’s Altar is $35, and the Tower
Altar is also $35. All requests are payable in advance.


mailto:maryeb.music@gmail.com
mailto:office@stpeterschurchalbany.org

Outreach

e S, - Pretzels in the making

St. Francis Mission Soup Kitchen
Saturday, October 14th & October 21st ~ 11:00am to
1:00pm

On the 2nd & 3rd Saturday of every month St. Peter’s
Church is committed to preparing and serving lunch to
the people at the St. Francis Mission Soup Kitchen
(formerly known as Grace and Holy Innocents) located
at 498 Clinton Avenue in Albany. During the month of
September we had a record day of service ...350 meals
served and over 35 backpacks handed out to our
downtown community all in one day. Thank you all for
donating the supplies and backpacks. This was such a
well received outreach for the children!

Southend children’s cafe

St. Peter’s was able to also donate 30 backpacks to
the children of the cafe. I brought them down at
the end of August to give the children a jump start
on the new school year. Tracey was so over-
whelmed by our congregation’s generosity.
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wedn
1 Eighteenth Sunday 2 3 4 Feast of St.
after Pentecost
12:05pm - Hol
8:30am - Holy Communion P Y
10:30am - Holy Communion
8 Nineteenth Sunday 9  Columbus Day 10 11

after Pentecost

8:30am - Holy Communion
10:30am - Morning Prayer
12:00pm - St. Peter’s Prayer
School

Office Closed

5:15pm - Vestry Meeting

12:05pm - Noon
12:30pm - St. Pe
Sc

15 Twentieth Sunday
after Pentecost

8:30am - Holy Communion
10:30am - Holy Communion
11:45am - Outreach meeting
11:45am - First Holy

Communion Prep - Session 1

16

17

18 St. Luke the

12:05pm - Noon
12:30pm - Lectio

22 Twenty-first Sunday

after Pentecost

8:30am - Holy Communion
10:30am - Morning Prayer
11:45am - Vision 2112 and Taste
of History Potluck

23 St. James of Jerusalem

24

25

12:05pm - Noon
12:30pm - Lectio

29 Twenty-second Sunday
after Pentecost

8:30am - Holy Communion
10:30am - Morning Prayer
w/Children’s Chapel

11:45am - First Holy

Communion Prep-Session 2

30

31

HALLOWEEN
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esday Thursday Friday Saturday
Francis 5 6 7
Communion 5:00pm - Treble Rehearsal
5:30pm - Full Choir
12 13 14
11:00am - Angels in Training
day Prayer 5:00pm - Treble Rehearsal With Full Family Disciple
ter’s Prayer 5:30pm - Full Choir (Serve)
hool
Evangelist 19 20 21
11:00am - Angels in Training
lay Prayer 5:00pm - Treble Rehearsal
nary Lunch 5:30pm - Full Choir
26 27 28 St. Simon & St. Jude,
Apostles
lay Prayer 5:00pm - Treble Rehearsal
nary Lunch 5:30pm - Full Choir
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A Pastoral Letter from The Rev. Jeremiah D. Williamson
Bishop - elect, Episcopal Diocese of Albany

Dear children of God,

I write to you on the Feast of John Henry Hobart, the third Bishop of New York. Bishop Hobart served the Church
in the early 19th century, in the days before the creation of the Episcopal Diocese of Albany. And so he was, in that
sense, one of our earliest Bishops. During his episcopacy, the number of churches in New York more than tripled; the
Episcopal Church experienced tremendous growth. Some of our own churches were founded during his episcopate.

Bishop Hobart was a busy bishop. Not only did he shepherd the people of New York, he was also asked to oversee the
diocese of Connecticut because, as Lesser Feasts and Fasts 2018 tells us, "its high- and low-church party roils had pre-
vented the election of a bishop." Being the Church has never been tidy or easy.

Saturday was a day of great joy and happiness for me and my family. Because, unlike the Episcopalians in early 19th
century Connecticut, you did successfully elect your 1oth Bishop. For many of you it was a day of celebration, an ex-
citing moment in diocesan history. The generous reaction of the Convention was moving and inspiring; it brought
tears to my eyes. But undoubtedly, because this is the nature of contested elections, for some it was a day of disap-
pointment, discouragement, or trepidation.

I know that the past few years in the Episcopal Diocese of Albany have been difficult. There has been contention and
pain and heart-break. Relationships have been strained, in some cases even broken. Emotions are raw. And people are
weary. And while hope certainly pulses through the diocese, so too does fear and anxiety.

We are living in a tender time, in an emotional time. And that time is not made easier by the uncertainty that many
of you must feel. Because while you know some things about your new Bishop-elect, you do not yet know me.

My biggest worry, as your Bishop-elect, is that churches, lay ministers, congregations might never give me a chance.
It pains me to think that some in the diocese might believe that we cannot follow Jesus together because we hold
some different views. I can assure that if your faith is built on the sure foundation of Jesus, if your mission is love, if
your work is to spread the Gospel, if you were washed in the waters of baptism and are sustained by the Body and
Blood of Christ, what we have in common is far greater than our distinctions.

We, as Christians, are called to be ministers of reconciliation. I know that reconciliation work is difficult. But being a
Christian is never easy. God calls us to do good hard things. But also gives us grace equal to our calling.

I am not coming to Albany as any kind of savior or hero. I come as a fellow servant of our Savior. I don’t have all the
answers. | have no intention of imposing my will or forcing my views on others; we will discern the will of God to-
gether. I come to you with an open heart, intent on building a big tent for all the people of the Diocese of Albany.
Sometimes you might think I am too liberal. Sometimes you might think I am too conservative. I have heard both.
Like you, I will try my best to hear the Holy Spirit and to be faithful to the Gospel.

I will always do my best to be fair with you. I will do my best to hear you and honor you and respect you. I am a gen-
tle person. I have pastored people all over the political/theological/liturgical/social spectrum. And I have done so
faithfully and with great kindness. Some members of my parish are incredibly conservative; I love them and they
love me - even though on some things we don’t align. Some members of my parish are incredibly progressive; I love
them and they love me - even though on some things we don’t align. The truth is: I am not terribly interested in
partisan talking points or identities. I care about the Gospel. And my primary identity was forged at the font when I,
like you, was marked as Christ’s own forever. That is what matters to me.

If you love God and love the Church, we will work together beautifully. I promise. True community should offer us a
diversity of opinion and belief. I want us to learn to love and trust each other so much that we can wrestle with the
Scriptures, debate theologies, and discuss hard topics and divisive issues.

We live in a fractious time in a divided nation. But we are called to love one another, to be ministers of reconciliation,
to be one as Jesus and the Father are one. This is our work and our witness. How will this world believe that love has
the power to heal if we choose not to allow our divisions to heal? How will this world believe that God is in the
reconciliation business if the members of the Church refuse to reconcile? St. Paul reminds us, “If all were a single
member, where would the body [of Christ] be? As it is, there are many members, yet one body.”

St. Paul has been preaching this message to the Church for almost 2000 years now. Occasionally the Church has even
listened. There have always been issues that threaten to splinter the Church, damage our witness, and injure our rela-
tionships. Our job is to resist, to hold onto each other, to love each other with a love that transcends our differences.



I know it is hard. I know the future, with a new Bishop, can seem scary. But I believe, in the coming months and years,
we will build a beautiful trust. The same Holy Spirit who has called us together will bind our hearts together.

In these days in which we await the confirmations of the Bishops and Standing Committees of our Church, I ask your
prayers. Until the consecration, the Standing Committee of Albany continues to be the Ecclesiastical Authority in the
Diocese. They have done difficult, but incredibly important work in this time of transition. I am glad for their leadership
as I say my goodbyes in Colorado and begin to turn my pastoral gaze to this next exciting adventure.

The future that God has in mind for us is beautiful. I know it is. I want to walk into that future with you.
Your brother in Christ,

The Rev. Jeremiah D. Williamson
Bishop-elect, Episcopal Diocese of Albany
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Thank you all
for coming to our
Parish Picnic!
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A Special Thanks

to the chefs
7 and all who contributed
<« to make this such a
wonderful day !
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MINUTES FOR THE VESTRY MEETING
ST. PETER’S PROTESTANT EPISCOPAL CHURCH
August 8, 2023

Not in attendance: Sam Hartt, Jim Chenot, Christie Gordon

Approval of Minutes from June 13t--1st - Fred, 2nd-Mark. Unanimously voted on by the vestry.

Minister’s Report-

Rector stuff:

Buried Gordon Ackerman at Albany Rural Cemetery on June 21.

Vivian Panzironi received first Holy Communion on June 18.

Did four hospital visits and two home visits.

Officiated Gordon Lattey’s funeral on July 15.

Did initial training of Anders Larsen as a LEM (Morning Prayer only).

Working on policies for Safe Church training (more on this in new business).

Updated the St. Peter’s Customaries for LEMs at Morning Prayer and Holy Communion.

Adapted our Children’s Chapel liturgy to traditional language in an effort to explain and familiarize our kids with the regular Sunday services (copies
available).

Led Children’s Chapel on Sunday, July 30 duting the 10:30 am service.

Am launching “Fall Family Disciple” in September, the first of three seasonal “Family Disciple” cycles to be held now through June.

Am launching “St. Peter’s Prayer School” in September, which will teach a different form of prayer each month and give chances to practice it.

Will re-institute Wednesday Noon worship. Eucharist the first of each month to start. We’ll have Noonday Prayer the other days.

After noon Wednesday services, we’ll have either the Prayer School (second Wednesdays) or “Lectionary Lunch” where people can bring a brown
bag lunch, hang out with me in the Pumpelly Room, and talk over any questions over the last week’s Daily Office Readings.

Interim stuff:

Big Picture Update:
Our work together in the past year has led us to the question “What is God calling us to do?” That’s part of what we’ll reflect on at our Vestry
retreat.
We’ll have another parish-wide event to teflect on this question on Sunday, October 22. Chili Cookoff, Part 2?
The ramped up Christian Education offerings, along with an effort to strengthen the choir program, are also part of us leaning into our calling
to proclaim Christ through beauty and mercy.
Administrative Update: Have continued to meet with members of the Finance and Bylaws task forces.

SAVE THE DATE:

Bishop Bible Study — Sunday, Aug. 27

Bishop Election -- Saturday, Sept. 9

Vestry Retreat Day -- Saturday, Sept. 23

Parish Picnic — Saturday, Sept. 24

“What is God Calling us to Do?” Gathering — Oct. 22
Baptisms/1st Communions — Nov. 5

Submitted by The Rev. Christina Hunter
Senior Warden Report- N/A

Sunday Attendance- The Average Sunday Attendance is 78.3.
Numbers have been down as usual but overall, they are up from last year’s summer ASA.

Finance- See George’s report.
Stewardship- George, Deb, and Mtr. Christina plan to have something at the September meeting as to a plan for the coming year.

Budget- Finance task force plans to set up meetings with different groups and individuals for a better understanding of the needs of the
guild/committee to see if there are opportunities to make changes. Outreach will filter through Sharon and the Outreach committee.

Treasuret’s Report Highlights/Summary — July 2023

JULY YEAR-TO-DATE
OFFERINGS $39,338* $123,790
EXPENSES (847,985) ($335,681)
GAIN/(LOSS) ($8,647) ($211,890)
WITHDRAWLS $38,687 $212,959
FROM ENDOW-
MENT TO FUND
SHORTFALL
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*$25,000 of monthly offerings were contribution for Altar Guild

Endowment Return (Merrill Lynch)
July: +2.31%

Updated 2023 Pledges:
32 for a total of $116,880
YTD Offerings through July *23 are $16,553 higher than 22

Property-
Notes from Jim:

Upstairs apt is getting carpeting. Painting has been completed.
Inspections from the city are getting caught up and scheduled.
Narthex Project- A few walk throughs completed, and action items are getting completed.
Rectors’ office plaster has been repairs and wallpaper has been replaced.
Transition area is being worked on between the Pumpelly area and the church.
Upstairs tenant was receptive to formalizing a plan for his stay. Will touch base in a month or so.

Outreach- Sharon- outreach will be collecting backpacks for mission and soup kitchen (Laura S)
Laura- anonymous funding to send 6 children to Children’s café
Cadets at West point- we funded ministry for Canterbury Club in memory of Gordon.

The Outreach Committee will be collecting back-to-school backpacks for the children at the South End Children’s Café and the St. Francis mission
(the soup kitchen) in September. The Children’s Café received funding from two anonymous, and gracious, St. Petet’s donots to support six children in
its summer program. We funded one cadet’s participation, for $500.00, in the West Point Canterbury Club, an Episcopal chaplaincy open to all
denominations. Lauta Saffares, Director of Outreach, reminds the vestry that she is always interested in suggestions for additional outreach that would
fit with St. Petet’s mission. ~ Submitted by Sharon DeBonis (and Laura Saffares)

Task Forces- By-laws
Ruth found 2/3 copies of bylaws. They are getting worked on now and will be reported on for the September Vestry meeting.
Personnel committee —Sexton job description is being worked on by Maria. Will have more for next vestry meeting.

Old Business-
Lawsuit- no updates
Marketing Intern - Jennifer her internship is coming to an end August 231, She has produced flyers and is willing to do some per diem
Work throughout the year if it works with her school schedule. She ran the open mic event in the garden. She also made a “thank you
For your patronage” with a donation QR code, we could add this to the welcome bags and a sign in the pumpelly room.

- Fred mentioned working on newspaper announcements and press releases. We may look at having her look at
opportunities forposting events at bulletin boards at libraries and coffee shops etc. Dalton reporter from Times Union may be interested
in reporting on our music. You- tube channel for the church, yes Mtr. Christina has created one.

- The institute and St. Peter’s church would be relationship fit natural fit for a joint event to highlight our participation
with HBO and the gilded age. Would First presbyterian church want to do something together since their exterior was used for filming
and our interior was used for filming?

Organist/Choirmastet-

Offer was given and accepted. Anticipated start date is sometime in the fall. Motion to create a part time assistant music
director — appointed to Malcom Moran — Motion 1st by Mark 20d by Jeff and unanimously voted on by the vestry.

Appeal for Church Pension Group —
For Mary Bon to receive the full pension as the surviving spouse from Neils death.

New Business-
Child Safe Guidelines- need more staff that are not related. Letter approved 13t by Jeff 20d by maria and unanimously by all.
Residency letter for upstairs apartment- approval on Pat’s letter
1st Malcom
20ad Fred
Unanimously approved by the vestry

Adjournment and compline-
Motion to adjourn the meeting.
1st Fred
2nd Malcom
Unanimously approved by the vestry
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Clergy & Staff

The Rev. Christina Hunter.......c.cocoevevievievienienieneienieenenes Priest-in-Charge
Mary E. Bon, M. Mus., CAGO, ARCM.......... Organist & Choir Director
Malcolm Moran.......c.coeveeeinecnincrinniecineenne Assistant Music Director
Laura Saffares......c.coceeveerrereernreeriereennas Director of Christian Education
RUth Manss.....ovevevieiiiiriiieeeeeieereereereneens v essese v s eveens Office Manager
James P. Shottall....c.ocioviiieiericrierieeeeeeee ettt Sexton
Wayne Hill.....ooivveieiiiieieieeeeett e Sexton
Janice Chenot. . iiiiiieiieieieiierierieieieieierereseesesessesenne Office Volunteer
E. Constance Powell........ccccceivieioiniiniinninnnn. Historian & Archivist
Vestry
James CRenOt.....cvivierieiiiirierierieree ettt ere et eve e eseens Senior Warden
Deborah Spath.......cooviieiieieiieiiiieeeeee e Junior Warden
GeOor@e SCala vovvivieiieiiieieiiciieieieee e Treasurer
Christie GOTAON....cveveririieieririeiereiereieieieresteseseieteseseesesesesaeseseesesesens Clerk

Pete Benson, Ashley Closson, Sharon DeBonis, Samuel Hartt,
Fred Hershey, Maria Holden, Mark Lundberg, Malcom Moran, Jeff Russom

ST. PETER’S EPISCOPAL CHURCH
107 State St.
Albany, New York 12207

How to Contact Us

Office Hours:

Monday -Friday

9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.
Telephone: 518-434-3502
Fax: 518-462-4419
E-Mail:
Receptionist@stpeterschurchalbany.org
Website:

www.stpeterschurchalbany.org

Services
Sunday
Holy Communion 8:30 a.m.
Holy Communion 10:30 a.m.
(Ist & 3rd Sundays)
Morning Prayer 10:30 a.m.
(2nd, 4th & 5th Sundays)
Sunday School 10:30 a.m.

Wednesday
Holy Communion 12:05 p.m.
Ist Wednesday of the month - HC
All Other Wednesday’s - Noonday Prayer




